Email to Commissioner Goldstein re Benjamin Healthcare closure
March 1, 2024

Hello, Commissioner Goldstein,

As you know, the Benjamin Healthcare Center has submitted notice of its intent to close. A public hearing, to be conducted via conference call, has been scheduled for Tuesday, March 12 at 6:00 p.m.

Given the significant community interest regarding this closure and the need for the closure process to occur with maximum sensitivity regarding the safety, well being, and choices of the residents being transferred, on their behalf, we request that an additional hearing be scheduled to be conducted in person. Emily Shea, Commissioner of Age Strong Boston, has indicated her willingness to help secure a meeting location. 

All nursing home closures are traumatic occurrences for residents, family members, and staff. The closure of the Benjamin facility is particularly so given the paucity of placement options in nearby facilities as well as the complexity of identifying and securing alternatives for returning to the community to accessible, service-supported housing.

We are already hearing that family members and advocates are feeling stressed about identifying options and little support is being provided by facility staff toward the effort. This means that state and other public entities have a greater than usual role in ensuring that a meaningful, comprehensive closure plan is approved and monitored closely. For reference, I have attached DignityMA's recommendations for closure plans which we presented at our recent meeting with you.

On behalf of those directly and immediately affected by this closure, I thank you for your consideration and look forward to your response.


Stay safe. Stay strong. Stay well.

Paul

Paul Lanzikos
For Dignity Alliance Massachusetts
paul.lanzikos@gmail.com
978-210-1331
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